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Department of Veterans Affairs 
National Cemetery Administration 

National Cemetery Scheduling Office 
PO BOX 510543 

St. Louis, MO 63151

August 15, 2017

Ms. Denis Susan Smith
215 Hayne Street 
Hampton, SC 29924

Dear Ms. Smith:

I am replying to your request for an eligibility determination, in advance of need, 
for burial in a Department of Veterans Affairs (VA) national cemetery. We understand 
that Veterans and their families may want to take steps in advance of their time of need 
to determine burial options. We have reviewed your pre-need claim and supporting 
documentation and we find no basis for eligibility for burial in a VA national cemetery, as 
of the date of this letter.

Your request is denied because, under current law, your military service in Active 
Duty for Training (ADT) status with the United States Army Reserve (USAR) alone does 
not establish eligibility for burial in a VA national cemetery. See 38 U.S.C. § 2402, 
Persons eligible for interment in national cemeteries.

We carefully considered your application and the following evidence of record:

• DD Form 4, Enlistment/Reenlistment Document - Armed Forces of the United 
States, showing enlistment in the United States Army Reserve (USAR) on 
October 28,1991 for an obligated eight years.

• DD Form 214, Certificate of Release or Discharge from Active Duty, showing 
Active Duty for Training from December 26,1991 to June 11,1992.

• ARPC Form 249-2-E, Chronological Statement of Retirement Points, showing 
retirement points earned in the USAR between the dates of October 28, 1991 
and October 27, 1999.

• Department of the Army, 77th Regional Support Command, Building 200 Fort 
Totten, Flushing, New York, Order 00-249-006, showing an honorable discharge 
from the USAR effective September 5, 2000 under the authority of AR 135-178.

VA has exhausted all likely sources for evidence to substantiate your pre-need 
eligibility claim, to include the National Personnel Records Center. Please see the 
enclosed Veterans Claims Assistance Act (VCAA) Notice for Service in the Reserves or 
National Guard, which lists the specific evidence we would need to establish eligibility 
for burial in a VA national cemetery.



If you do not agree with our decision denying your pre-need request, you have 
the right to appeal this decision. If you wish to appeal, you have one year from the date 
of this letter to file a notice of disagreement If you do not file a notice of disagreement 
within one year, this decision will become final. You can submit additional evidence to 
support a claim whether or not you choose to appeal. The enclosed VA Form 4107, 
Your Rights to Appeal Our Decision, explains your right to appeal and how to submit 
additional evidence. Please submit any correspondence to this office at the address 
stated above.

Sincerely,

Kathy Wooldridge
Director, National Cemetery Scheduling Office

Enclosures: VCAA Notice for Service in the Reserves or National Guard
VA Form 4107, Your Rights to Appeal Our Decision


